Superintendent Leonard Whalen: Board Report for October 15, 2018
Items of involvement (not all-inclusive) since our September 17, 2018 Board Meeting:

Major items of interest since our last meeting:
Tue. Sept. 18th/19th:	- Attended WKEC Superintendent retreat in Bowling Green where we heard from Commissioner Lewis and Gary Harbin from the teacher retirement system.
Thur. Sept 20th:	- Attended DSEF Meeting at the Board office
Fri. Sept. 21st:	- Conducted regularly scheduled Admin Team Meeting
	- Dealt with phone in threat situation regarding fun night
	- Attended Fun Night
Mon. Sept. 24th:	- Embargoed Assessment Data was released we worked diligently on reviewing those
Tue. Sept. 25th:	- Attended FRYSC Volunteer recognition breakfast
	- Attended regularly scheduled Rotary meeting
Thur. Sept. 27th:	- Our Admin Team met with Melissa Larimore to discuss assessment results
	- Attended Golf Team season ending banquet
Fri. Sept. 28th:	- Set in with City personnel on SRO interview
	- Conducted regularly scheduled Principal Group meeting
Mon. Oct. 1st:	- Completed new bus order online
Tue. Oct. 2nd:	- Attended regularly scheduled Rotary meeting
	- Met and welcomed current Murray State Interim President Dr. Bob Jackson as he visited our HS
Wed. Oct 3rd:	- Completed annual personal health assessment as required by contract
Thur. Oct. 4th:	- Attended GT student presentations in Ms. Harralson’s classroom
Fri. Oct. 5th:	- Attended Jr/Sr High Awards ceremony
Mon. Oct. 8th:	- Attended initial CSI meeting in Frankfort with Ms. Ward and Ms. Gray
Wed. Oct. 10th:	- Worked to finalize current Board agenda for Monday 

On the radar for the coming month:
- Continue to be active and accessible around our schools and attend multiple after school and community activities
- Attend Rotary and Chamber Meetings and WKEC Co-op Meetings as scheduled
- Roll out of “Legit App” to steam-line communications
- Work with KDE on school audit
[bookmark: _GoBack]- Begin work on facilities plan 
- Next Regular Board Meeting November 19th   

